 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee 

Minutes 
Meeting held in Bardsey Village Hall  on Wednesday February 19th at 7.30 

Present :-Jane Ambrose (JA),Mike Bosomworth (MB),Stephen Bucknell (SB), Lyndsay Burns (LB), Jack Cairns (JC),  Ian Frankland (IF), June Gallant (JG),  Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), and Lance Tattersall (LT). 

Apologies:- Jane Ingham. (JI)

                                                                                         .                                                          Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None.

 Minutes of Meeting held on January 15th 2014. These were approved. 

 Finance – Income and Expenditure to date. There has been no expenditure to date. 

Communications The Flyer has been distributed and latest NP news reported in the Newsletter. 

 Next Stages in drafting the Neighbourhood Plan

· Proposal from  Rosemary Kidd (RK) for assisting the SC with production of Neighbourhood Plan    RK had quoted a total of £2,900 for Stage 1 and had outlined suggestions for assistance with Stage 2 – Revising the NP following consultation, and Stage 3 – Preparation for Submission. It was agreed that the initial expenditure on Stage 1 is not justified at present, but her professional help may be useful later. CS was asked to write back thanking RK and accepting the offer of assistance, possibly for both Stages 2 and 3.

It was agreed that it was important to make an early approach to the Planners, as RK had indicated, to ascertain their current attitude to Green Belt development. It was suggested that ES, JC and LB should visit Ian Mackay in Leeds. 

· Standard Format questionnaire to be sent to all Village Societies.  LT reported that he had sent these to all societies and to date 13 out of 20 had replied, supplying information about their groups. 

· WI  FI and Broadband. ES reported that Plus Net seemed to be the best provider. The VH Committee is agreeable to the provision of WI FI .The existing telephone line to the VH will be removed. There is no further news on improved Broadband for our area. 
· ACVs .and other Village Assets.- ES had drawn up a list of these assets.  
     JC had learnt that there are possibly 10 burial spaces remaining. The diocese had been      

      asked whether further spaces could be provided south of the existing burial ground but 

      there would be a flooding issue and no early reply could be expected. JA suggested that 

      a burial ground elsewhere in the village was a possibility. 

· Maps. JC had submitted a provisional application for reproducing 1:2500 scale OS maps in 1,500 copies of the NP. This is for 1,250 sq. cm page area, and costs £135 + VAT. Sourcing mapping electronically is extra but not required. Extra mapping and increased size would be pro rata extra .Copyright acknowledgement and license number below each map would be required in the NP production. LB suggested that his firm may be able to obtain maps more cheaply. There is a problem of providing sufficient detail on small scale maps  but it was accepted that the addition of maps to the NP was a relatively cheap procedure. Deepblue  Digital , used for the VDS, may be brought in, but no decisions should be taken until it is known what maps / diagrams are required.  
· Other Aspects suggested by RK – Sustainability Appraisal, and Quality and Diversity. It was accepted that these were important . Further advice on their requirements could be sought from Ian Mac Kay. In each section of the NP it would be necessary to show areas for development, areas for improvement, and areas for protection. 
· Timetable .A meeting of the Drafting Committee had been held on Monday 17th . JC had drawn up a revised timetable extending the length of time by a couple of months. It was suggested that there could be further time extension as LCC are expected to study the draft and make comments.  CS showed the SC 3 possible front cover designs. The Contents Page is completed and most of the sections have been submitted. LB and SB offered to cover Planning, MB Health and Sport & Leisure .LB will cover Agriculture. CS is compiling the document . Proof reading will be required. JC stressed that it is imperative to have a Vision and Objective section which should follow the History section. 

 Arrangements for Drop In Session on March 29th- 10am – 4pm 

· Need for a Questionnaire to go out to all those unable to attend the Drop In – This was agreed. 

· Need for Display Boards – Also agreed. Possibly 8 required. SB to supply. Information on Boards should be bullet points only. Vision and Objectives, to be agreed by the SC, should be prominently displayed.

· Obtaining Feed Back – Best method is to supply sheet to complete to all who attend,indicating their approval/ disapproval/ comments on each subject displayed on Boards. Simple ticks should be all required. Reply boxes for Questionnaire in Church, Bingley, Village Hall, School and Sports Club. 

· Publicising the Event – Noticeboards, Web Site, School Texting System, Notices in Church and Bingley Arms. 

· Managers of the Event – The Drafting Committee. (Need for a meeting in following week to rough out a draft to be circulated to all SC members and agreed/ modified before sent out to village).

· Electronic  Display of Information at Drop In – This could be an addition.

· Photos. – Essential to liven up Drop In. 

· HNS – Feed back required on where residents would wish to see further development. Central problem – If no clear answer can be obtained from LCC on their GB policy how do we cover the need for extra 55 houses over the years with the total lack of space in the GB in Bardsey and our previous total opposition to building in the GB.? IF suggested facing up to and stating the dilemma, and asking residents their views. Need for urgent talk to Ian Mackay emphasised. Possible partial solution would be using the Community Land Trust which has limited powers to build in GB, but SB considered a complicated procedure. 

 Possible source of Further Funding from Well Being Fund 

.The Clerk had noted that Wetherby had obtained £20k from the Area Well Being Fund towards their NP. 

Any other business.

1.Request from Geoffrey Tatman (GT)  GT asked the SC whether they recognised the distinction  between infill and new development, suggesting that LCC may be in favour of the former. LB pointed out that any infill must comply with certain national criteria such as not reducing substantially the amount of open space. It was agreed that the SC would comply with National Planning Policy in such cases. 

2. LB queried whether there had been any consultation with the Police over the NP. IF replied that he had e mailed them. 

3. JC asked whether we still went ahead with the drop In if we failed to get a clear answer over GB from Ian MacKay. ES said we should continue and let the village decide. 

4. School JA reported that Bardsey School is now part of a Trust. 

 Date of next two meetings:-

Wednesday 19th March.

Wednesday 16th April  

BPC St. Co. Feb. 14 Mins 
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